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         AES Ohio 
         1900 Dryden Road 

Dayton, Ohio 45439 
 
 
April 27, 2023 
 
 
Chairman Jenifer French 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street         
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
 
 
Re: Amsterdam Substation Expansion Project 
 Ohio Power Siting Board Case No. 22-0834-EL-BLN 
 Notification of OHPO Consultation  
  
 
Dear Chairman French, 
 
The Dayton Power and Light Company doing business as AES Ohio submits this notice to inform you of 
the following agency approval to satisfy Condition 5 related to the March 2, 2023 Ohio Power Siting 
Board (“OPSB”) approval of the above-referenced project. On April 24, 2023, the Ohio Historic 
Preservation Office (“OHPO”) determined that the above-referenced project will have no effect on 
properties listed in or eligible in the National Register of Historic Places. No further coordination is 
required unless the project changes or archaeological remains are discovered during the course of the 
project. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions regarding this notification letter. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

ss:/  Randall V. Griffin 
 
Randall V Griffin (Ohio Bar No. 0080499) 
Chief Regulatory Counsel 
AES Ohio 
937-479-8393 (cell) 
Randall.griffin@aes.com  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Enclosure: Ohio Historic Preservation Office Consultation Letter 
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In reply refer to 

2023-AUG-57655 

April 24, 2023 

 

Lee J. Arco 

GAI Consultants, Inc. 

500 Lee Street East, Suite 700 

Charleston, WV 25301 

 

Dear Mr. Arco: 

 

RE:  Amsterdam Substation Expansion, German Township, Auglaize County, Ohio 

 

This is in response to the receipt, on April 12, 2023, regarding the proposed substation expansion in 

German Township, Auglaize County, Ohio.  The comments of the Ohio Historic Preservation Office are 

submitted in accordance with the provisions of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act of 

1966, as amended. 

 

Based on the information submitted, it is my opinion that the proposed undertaking will not affect 

properties listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places.  No further 

coordination is required unless the project changes or archaeological remains are discovered during the 

course of the project.  In such a situation, this office should be contacted as per 36 CFR 800.13. 

 

Please be advised that this is a Section 106 decision. This review decision may not extend to other SHPO 

programs.  If you have any questions, please contact me at (614) 298-2000, or by email at 

nyoung@ohiohistory.org.  Please note the Ohio SHPO now accepts electronic-only submissions for state 

and/or federal review under Section 106 and ORC 149.53.   Please send your submissions to 

section106@ohiohistory.org. We have also updated our Survey Report Submission Standards 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Nathan J. Young, Project Reviews Manager 

Resource Protection and Review 

 

mailto:nyoung@ohiohistory.org
mailto:section106@ohiohistory.org
https://www.ohiohistory.org/OHC/media/OHC-Media/Documents/SHPO/Survey/Report-Submission-Standards_10282020_FINAL.PDF
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